
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 17th April 2020 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
I really hope that everyone is keeping safe, my thoughts are with all the families in our 
Roding Valley High School community that have been affected in so many different ways by 
this virus. I am sure we all share in my sadness and send our condolences to those families 
that have suffered a loss at this time. Even though the school is closed for the majority, we 
remain a community, committed to your children’s welfare and education. We are here to 
support all our young people and their families and please, do not hesitate to contact us if 
you need more help at this most difficult time. I hope that you did read the end of term 
bulletin or follow us on the school twitter account @RodingValleyHS, the PE department’s 
twitter account @RodingValleyPE, or our Instagram account @rodingvalleyhs. It is so 
positive and inspiring to see the resilience and continued celebration of the achievements of 
our students. Please also keep an eye on your emails for numerous other bulletins and 
correspondence, including our Humanities bulletin, Roding Reads and much more. 
 
The lockdown has now been extended by the government and schools will remain closed. 
We do not have any further information to share with you regarding the reopening of 
schools at this time. We will let you know any updates as soon as we have them from the 
government. 
 
However, as we start the new term, as promised we have tried to put together a guide to 
support both parents and students and share with everyone, our expectations of remote 
learning and a ‘normal school day’. This is only a guide; it is purely to provide a suggested 
structure and manage everyone’s expectations. The timings are not compulsory but there is 
an expectation that our students continue to engage with the school and the learning being 
provided. This has to be balanced with maintaining good physical and mental health. 
Please do look out for our Wellbeing Wednesday Mindfulness bulletin, Roding Matters, 
which focuses on ways to maintain good mental health. Please also try to encourage your 
child to engage with the PE physical challenges or the reading challenges being set. 
Students can send their challenge attempts to PEChallenges@rodingvalley.net. We will 
also be expanding our student welfare calls to home during this half term. 
 
Please find attached to my email the following supportive documents: 

 Home Learning Timetable Guidance Summer Term 2020: This document also 
includes safeguarding guidance and links from the government regarding 
recommendations of online platforms. 

 Student Guide to using Google Classrooms 

https://rodingvalley.net/rvhs-bulletin-and-home-learning-booklet/
https://rodingvalley.net/rvhs-bulletin-and-home-learning-booklet/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zx6wn8RlsQrq2Lnwyj0tjyev9LcHuaEV/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1tTeGFumq2aKIT9YzG49rCzMWKQNrBTs3/view?usp=sharing


 

 

 Updated Home Learning Booklet:  This includes Google Classroom codes and 
learning resources  

I trust that you will find these documents useful, they contain many links to important 
information and learning resources. 

 
We welcome two new members of staff to our school community, Mrs Tarantino-Amor, our 
new SENDCO and Mrs Delbourgo, our new Head of Social Sciences. Both teachers are 
incredibly experienced and highly qualified, I am delighted that they are joining our team. I 
would also like to announce that Mr Jones has been promoted internally to the position of 
Head of Sport & Nutrition Faculty and Mr Tisdale as Head of the Creative Arts faculty. 
Congratulations to these excellent and well deserving teachers. 
 
I have been asked to share the following advice with parents from the NHS regarding the 
seeking of medical help for sick children during the COVID-19 crisis. Since the COVID-19 
crisis struck there has been a marked reduction in children attending A&E – a sign parents 
may be delaying seeking medical help for their children. Much of this is due to the 
misunderstanding that all NHS services are focusing on COVID and normal services are not 
operating. Self-isolation, social distancing, the fear of infection in hospital, are also things 
which may cause a delay in seeking help for a sick child. However, these delays could 
cause children to become more poorly than they should do. 
  
Should your child become unwell: 

 This poster with advice for parents when a child is unwell/injured has been approved 
by NHS England for dissemination to support parents and carers of when to seek help 
and advice and which service they should contact. 

 This video produced locally by two clinicians (and approved by NHSE/I) informs 
parents of the services available and when to seek help. 

It is so important that we maintain children’s and your good mental health during this time of 
remote learning:  
Resources to promote and support children and young people’s mental wellbeing include: 

 MindEd educational resources for adults about children and young people’s mental 
health, which is relevant for parents and carers as well as volunteers, teachers, and 
other professionals working with children 

 the Every Mind Matters platform which supports looking after your own and other’s 
mental health 

 Guidance on looking after wellbeing and mental health during the coronavirus 
(COVID-19) outbreak 

 Guidance on supporting children’s wellbeing and mental health 

All NHS mental health trusts are setting up 24/7 helplines, and seeking to use digital and 
virtual channels, to continue delivering support during the coronavirus (COVID-19) 
outbreak. 
 
Please also note these additional useful resources for families: 
 
Parenting Together Support Group 
Programme to help reduce parental conflict. Support has switched from face-to-face therapy 
to video based sessions. 
  
Links to useful websites/resources in relation to Child Exploitation 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qaJwoINxRWLdC48xAEfr1dVtFXaDNdPv/view?usp=sharing
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.escb.co.uk%2Fmedia%2F2222%2Fcovid19_advice_for_parents_when_child_unwell_or_injured_poster.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cb5224d1d9814440d7cd908d7e1d4263b%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637226174965752995&sdata=wiUP6H9SczYi4mBRQRP4w7xIQ12ToVW0tHWNxetdGGA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2Fu5Mgm1cmptw&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cb5224d1d9814440d7cd908d7e1d4263b%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637226174965762983&sdata=srlS5Z0oTT%2FE%2BY0FRxkjx55JxHIth9olH12Hpgkyueg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.minded.org.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2c0d00e96ffe4520cea108d7e29b066e%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637227027764689498&sdata=doPL4tXxTkNRPj7tYxAwZ3d3VJW9q8gTQPtXASHMT9g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.minded.org.uk%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2c0d00e96ffe4520cea108d7e29b066e%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637227027764689498&sdata=doPL4tXxTkNRPj7tYxAwZ3d3VJW9q8gTQPtXASHMT9g%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Foneyou%2Fevery-mind-matters%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2c0d00e96ffe4520cea108d7e29b066e%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637227027764689498&sdata=v9Ljc%2BzUiDjuIDYflZIKoimMIrpgWcJWM2Sf8aHmj0k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-guidance-for-the-public-on-mental-health-and-wellbeing%2Fguidance-for-the-public-on-the-mental-health-and-wellbeing-aspects-of-coronavirus-covid-19&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2c0d00e96ffe4520cea108d7e29b066e%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637227027764699495&sdata=SEpcVyzj688QvQofVQgEbJPnNWrfQkDb9a3h9lyGGAM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing&data=02%7C01%7C%7C2c0d00e96ffe4520cea108d7e29b066e%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637227027764699495&sdata=dkRGrSgz6Mn4DVMJ4y3d6mMD4A%2B6VkBl%2FXBz1Ruy1AY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.parentingtogethersupportprogramme.org.uk/spring-2020


 

 

ESCB Online safety resources for professionals, parents/carers and young people - These 
are in relation to online grooming and exploitation, as there is a risk this may increase 
during the lockdown. 
  
Talking to children worried about Coronavirus 
Children's Guide to Coronavirus from the Children's Commissioner - The guide aims to 
answer children’s questions about coronavirus, tell children how to stay safe and protect 
other people and how to help them make the best of their time at home. 
  
NSPCC Talking to a child worried about Coronavirus - The NSPCC has created a new 
webpage with information and advice for parents or carers who are worried a child or young 
person may be struggling with their mental health or has anxiety about Coronavirus. 
  
Advice from Unicef - 6 ways parents can support their kids through coronavirus 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind you that Miss Dyer is my Safeguarding 
Designated Lead. She is supported by Mr Price, Mrs Low and Mrs King as well as the wider 
pastoral team, including all the Year Progress Leaders. In the event of you being concerned 
about a young person, please do not hesitate to email the team at 
Safeguarding@rodingvalley.net. If it is an emergency and the delay will potentially allow a 
young person to come to harm, you should call the Police on 999. If you would prefer not to 
talk to a member of our team, you may also call The Essex Children and Families Hub on 
0345 603 7627. 
 
Stay safe and stay home, 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
 
 
Sharon Jenner 
Headteacher 

https://www.escb.co.uk/media/2216/list-of-online-safety-resources-10420.docx
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/publication/childrens-guide-to-coronavirus/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-mental-health/
https://www.unicef.org/coronavirus/6-ways-parents-can-support-their-kids-through-coronavirus-covid-19

